
“Growing together at the heart of God’s community” 

Glazebury C.E. Primary school 

Head Teacher: Mrs Karen Mowbray   BA Hons, M Ed 

Warrington Road, Glazebury, Warrington, Cheshire. WA3 5LZ. 

         Tel: 01925 949404                                                       Email: glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk     

 

11th September 2025 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Adaptations to Key Stage One Class Structure 

Having assured that we are at the statutory number of 30 children  for Key Stage 1, and after 

careful consideration and planning, we are delighted to confirm that we will be moving swiftly 

into a mixed-age Year 1/2 class—Class 2. 

This decision ensures that we now fully comply with our existing class structure model, which is 

designed to support both the statutory requirements and the best interests of our children. 

The change on the children’s day-to-day experience will be minimal, as we had already created a 

robust system to ensure Year 1 had an optimal teaching experience.  

Please note the following changes : 

• Mathematics will now be taught by Mrs Tate, who will continue to bring a wealth of 

experience and enthusiasm to the subject. 

• Phonics will continue to be delivered by Mrs Carroll, ensuring consistency and continuity in 

this vital area of learning for year 1. 

• Miss Hardman will now be supporting Class 2 on a daily basis, along side Mrs Eckhart 

providing additional guidance and care to all our class 2 children. 

We are confident that this structure will continue to support the children’s development and 

maintain the high standards of teaching and learning across the school. 

With sincere thanks for your understanding and for always helping us to ensure that the children 

remain at the centre of everything we do. 

Kind Regards 

 

 

Mrs K Mowbray 

Head Teacher 
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